OUTH HORE KIMMER



SOUTH SHORE AUDUBON SOCIETY

VOL. 11, NO. 9

MAY

1981

MEETING

TUESDAY, MAY 12 FREEPORT MEMORIAL LIBRARY 8:15 P.M.

South Shore Audubon has decided to commit itself fully to coordinating a proper oiled bird rescue in the event of an oil spill along our shores. This program will be SSAS' first attempt to reach you, our members, to describe the usual workings of an oiled bird rescue and to start planning a better approach. We need your ideas, your skills, your various areas of expertise. Please turn out May 12! I promise this will not be another abstract discussion of the problem, but rather South Shore Audubon's first step toward getting this idea out of the talking stage and into the action stage for Long Island!

Eileen Hathaway

BIRD WATCHING AT TOBAY



ANNUAL DINNER

TUESDAY, JUNE 9

See Page 5

The spring migration brings extra excitement to our Sunday bird walks! Remember, beginning this month, walks will start at 9:00 A.M.

OUTH HORE KIMMER



SOUTH SHORE AUDUBON SOCIETY

VOL. 11, NO. 9

MAY

1981

MEETING

TUESDAY, MAY 12 FREEPORT MEMORIAL LIBRARY 8:15 P.M.

South Shore Audubon has decided to commit itself fully to coordinating a proper oiled bird rescue in the event of an oil spill along our shores. This program will be SSAS' first attempt to reach you, our members, to describe the usual workings of an oiled bird rescue and to start planning a better approach. We need your ideas, your skills, your various areas of expertise. Please turn out May 12! I promise this will not be another abstract discussion of the problem, but rather South Shore Audubon's first step toward getting this idea out of the talking stage and into the action stage for Long Island!

Eileen Hathaway

BIRD WATCHING AT TOBAY



ANNUAL DINNER

TUESDAY, JUNE 9

See Page 5

The spring migration brings extra excitement to our Sunday bird walks! Remember, beginning this month, walks will start at 9:00 A.M.



PLEASE JOIN

If you have been considering joining National Audubon, please take a moment and do it now.

Membership dues are going up shortly, so enroll now while the current fees are still in effect.

Individual	\$20.00
Family	25.00
Student	13.50
Senior Citizen	13.50

When you join National Audubon you automatically become a member of South Shore Audubon. Thus, in addition to receiving the National Audubon magazine, you will receive the Skimmer, South Shore Audubon's monthly newsletter. This will keep you informed of all the current issues and also give you notice of chapter meetings and weekly bird walks.



Please fill out the form below and bring it with you to the next meeting or mail it to:

Doris Pirodsky, Membership Chairman South Shore Audubon Society 225 East Dean Street Freeport, New York 11520

NAME			
ADDRESS			
MEMBERSHIP CATEGORY			
AMOUNT ENCLOSED			
(Please make check payable to National Audubon Society.)			

Doris Pirodsky

Audubon Camp in Greenwich

Last July I spent a week at the Audubon Camp in Greenwich, Connecticut. This week was interesting and informative in addition to being exceptionally well-run. The scheduled activities kept us busy from six in the morning until twelve at night.

We went bird watching, did plant and fern study and learned about the entire eco-system. I came home with many new ideas for classroom use. I did a complete unit on seashore ecology with my sixth grade class at Gotham Avenue School in Elmont which resulted in research, active participation in the study of seashore life and beautiful bulletin board displays. We constructed a series of food chains and a food web for the shore area which we studied.

At camp we had "make and take" workshops where I learned to do such things as ammonia printing, leaf developing and butterfly and moth net construction.

I plan to develop a weather station, which will teach the children how to predict weather. I will also be doing a unit on beginning bird watching, specifically noting what to look for when identifying different birds -- size, shape, legs and bill, does it fly, where is it found. Also included would be field marks such as eyestripe, wing bars, feather pattern, color, striped or spotted breast and when it is found.

The week I spent at Audubon Camp was a rewarding and profitable one for me. I am sure that it helped make me a better teacher and I highly recommend the experience to other interested teachers who want to broaden their knowledge and skill in teaching about ecology.

Greta Healy

(Greta Healy won an SSAS scholarship in 1980.)

Rare Bird Sightings (212) 832-6523



AT A M TP

PLEASE JOIN

If you have been considering joining National Audubon, please take a moment and do it now.

Membership dues are going up shortly, so enroll now while the current fees are still in effect.

Individual	\$20.00
Family	25.00
Student	13.50
Senior Citizen	13.50

When you join National Audubon you automatically become a member of South Shore Audubon. Thus, in addition to receiving the National Audubon magazine, you will receive the Skimmer, South Shore Audubon's monthly newsletter. This will keep you informed of all the current issues and also give you notice of chapter meetings and weekly bird walks.



Please fill out the form below and bring it with you to the next meeting or mail it to:

Doris Pirodsky, Membership Chairman South Shore Audubon Society 225 East Dean Street Freeport, New York 11520

ADDRESS	
MEMBERSHIP CATEGORY	
AMOUNT ENCLOSED	

(Please make check payable to National Audubon Society.)

Doris Pirodsky

Audubon Camp in Greenwich

Last July I spent a week at the Audubon Camp in Greenwich, Connecticut. This week was interesting and informative in addition to being exceptionally well-run. The scheduled activities kept us busy from six in the morning until twelve at night.

We went bird watching, did plant and fern study and learned about the entire eco-system. I came home with many new ideas for classroom use. I did a complete unit on seashore ecology with my sixth grade class at Gotham Avenue School in Elmont which resulted in research, active participation in the study of seashore life and beautiful bulletin board displays. We constructed a series of food chains and a food web for the shore area which we studied.

At camp we had "make and take" workshops where I learned to do such things as ammonia printing, leaf developing and butterfly and moth net construction.

I plan to develop a weather station, which will teach the children how to predict weather. I will also be doing a unit on beginning bird watching, specifically noting what to look for when identifying different birds — size, shape, legs and bill, does it fly, where is it found. Also included would be field marks such as eyestripe, wing bars, feather pattern, color, striped or spotted breast and when it is found.

The week I spent at Audubon Camp was a rewarding and profitable one for me. I am sure that it helped make me a better teacher and I highly recommend the experience to other interested teachers who want to broaden their knowledge and skill in teaching about ecology.

Greta Healy

(Greta Healy won an SSAS scholarship in 1980.)

Rare Bird Sightings (212) 832-6523

SSAS SCHOLARSHIPS

This year South Shore Audubon will again be offering full scholarships to the Audubon Ecology Camps located in Greenwich, Connecticut and at Hog Island, Maine. We will be awarding two scholarships, each for a one week session to the Greenwich Camp (July 12-18 and July 19-25). We will also award one scholarship for two weeks (July 12-24) to the Maine Camp. The values of these awards are \$265.00 and \$495.00 respectively.

If you are interested, please send a letter of application explaining how you will use the camp experience to further the goals of the Audubon Society in your schools or community. Recipients will be expected to report back to the organization. Applicants must be at least eighteen years of age, but their is no age limit. If you are not currently a member of South Shore Audubon, we ask that you join our organization if you receive one of our scholarships. Teachers may choose to pay a small additional tuition fee and receive University credits from either Fairfield University or the University of Maine.

Everyone can share in the thrill of exploration and the excitement of discovery at what we are sure will be a wonderful learning experience as well as an enjoyable vacation.

Please send your application to:

Barbara Tancredi Gotham Avenue School Elmont, New York 11003

DEADLINE: MAY 31, 1981

The Theodore Roosevelt Sanctuary is planning seven weeks of exciting programs for children and adults this summer. (Full schedule was in March Skimmer.) For information call 922-3200.

PLEASE REMEMBER YOUR COFFEE CUP!



SSAS members are urged to request permits to use Stillwell Woods in Syosset. Hopefully, if the public shows an interest in this preserve, the county will show an interest in maintaining it. For permits write to Carol Neidich, Tackapausha Museum, Washington Ave., Seaford, 11783.

This past winter was 3% colder nationwide than last year, yet demand for heating oil went down 13%. Just a few years ago we were importing 8.4 million barrels of oil a day. Now we import 6 million barrels a day.

De-controlling oil did two things; oil costs more and people use less. Producers are also spending more money to produce more. We have dropped our oil consumption by 1.5 million barrels and increased our production by 600,000 barrels. This means we pay OPEC \$50 million less a day.

These results are impressive. Yet conservation seems to have no place in Reagan's energy program. All he wants to do is unshackle private industry and produce more. While this might seem to help, logic also calls for greater energy efficiency. What we don't use today will be available tomorrow. Conservation will reduce the chances of environmental damage caused by the development of new energy sources.

At present 20 million American homes are under-insulated. Properly insulating these homes could save an additional 700,000 barrels every day. This would reduce our imports by \$8 billion a year. We can maintain the 55 mph speed limit and increase our energy efficiency and save even more.

The National Audubon Society has developed a National Energy Plan. The plan is a product of its newly expanded science department. It is based on facts collected from all available sources including oil companies, government agencies and university research teams. The plan is expensive. It calls for an investment of \$700 billion dollars in energy efficient machines, buildings and technologies over the next 20 years. Another \$600 billion investment in solar technologies like biomass, collector, windpower and photovoltaics is needed. But the cost of continued reliance on oil and other non-renewable resources is even greater. Last year this nation's total energy bill was \$350 billion, which is five times greater than the yearly cost of the Audubon Plan.

The plan declares that by turning to more energy efficient technologies this country could produce from 50 to 80 percent more goods and services in the year 2000 than it is producing now without an increase in energy consumption. Under the Audubon Plan, use of energy in the United States would be no higher in the year 2000 than it was in 1980. The total would remain 80 quads. (A quad is a quadrillion British thermal units.) However, there would be a wholesale shift away from oil and toward solar (renewable) energy sources. The table below summarizes the shift that would be accomplished under the plan:

ENERGY SUPPLY		CENT OF 80 QUAD HERGY SUPPLY
	1980	2000
Non-renewables		
Coal	20%	28%
011	,	
Domestic	26	16
Imported	18	4
Natural Gas	25	19
Nuclear	4	8
Solar Renewables		
Biomass	3	11
Low Temp. Collectors	-	3
Medium Temp. Collectors	.	2
Hydropower	4	5
Windpower	-	3
Photovoltaics	_	1
	Total	
	100%	100%

I am concerned about the nuclear and coal aspects of the plan. The plan does call for no new nuclear plant starts. It will not be until the next century that new technologies could start to phase out coal as a major energy source. Meanwhile, strict environmental controls, including the Clean Air Act, will be essential. 4



WILD PATIENTS



Since South Shore Audubon members bring so many injured animals to A & A Veterinary Hospital, I thought an update on the wildlife brought to us this past year might be of interest. Our report to the Fish and Wildlife Service for 1980 listed 295 migratory birds including:

13	Mallards	6	Black Ducks	4	Great Blue Herons
2	Swans		Canada Geese		Red-tailed Hawk
1	Peregrine Falcon		Snow Goose		Hawk (Black?)
	Bittern		Pigeons		Tree Sparrows
1	Sparrow Hawk		Cardinals		Acorn Woodpeckers
27	Mourning Doves		Starlings		Killdeer
	Robins		Blue Jays	_	Black Rosy Finches
12	Crows		Red-winged Blackbirds		Woodcock
2	Warblers		Golden Eagle		Raven
2	Mockingbirds		Woodthrush		Brown-headed Nuthatch
1	Brown Thrasher		Shrike	_	
	Belted Kingfisher		Black-crowned Night Heron		

In addition to migratory birds, we had 30 seagulls, 14 squirrels, 8 rabbits, 6 opossums and 3 raccoons.

As much of a zoo as that all sounds, it's the pet population that is really the strangest, including this year a Timber Wolf, a Siberian Tiger, 3 Lions and a Cougar -- yes, all adults!

Eileen Hathaway, V.M.D.

Annual Dinner

South Shore Audubon's Annual Dinner will be held on Tuesday, June 9, at the Salisbury Restaurant in Eisenhower Park. Dr. Imre Baumgaertner of the C.W. Post Geology Department will show slides and speak about Mt. St. Helen.

The price of \$12.00 per person includes hors d'oeuvres and dinner of fruit cup and relishes, tossed green salad, choice of roast sirloin of beef or filet of sole, potato, mixed vegetables and dessert. Cocktails are extra at \$1.75 each. Cocktails and hors d'oeuvres will be served at 7 P.M. Dinner will be served at 8 P.M.

Please complete the form below and mail along with check made payable to South Shore Audubon Society to Roz Stein, 2644 Central Ave., Baldwin, 11510, or bring to Roz no later than the May meeting. For further information call Roz at (516) 223-0608.

NAME	
ADDRESS	
PHONE	# IN PARTY
#BEEF DINNERS	_# FISH DINNERS

FIELD TRIPS

No walk if it rains, snows or temperature is 25 degrees or below

MAY	Starting time 9:00 A.M.	
	3 Tobay, J.F.K. Sanctuary	
	10 Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge	,
	17 Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge	•
	24 West End #2, N.W. corner	'n
	31 Tobay, J.F.K. Sanctuary	4
JUNE	7 West End #2, N.E. corner	

14 Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge

AUG. 23 Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge

OFFICERS

P. Davis-President 822-6189
7 Meyers Ave., Hicksville 11801
T. Torma-Vice-Pres. 223-7947
921 Van Buren St., Baldwin 11510
E. Kutner-Birding IV 6-7667
461 Dunster Ct., W. Hempstead 11552
D. Pirodsky-Membership 378-1790
225 E. Dean St., Freeport 11520
A. Orens-Editor 431-9537
282 Greenway Rd., Lido Beach 11561

JUNE NEWS DEADLINE MAY 20

BINOCULAR SAVINGS are available through the club. Save 30% to 50% on Bushnell and Bausch and Lomb binoculars and scopes. See us at meetings and birdwalks or call the committee members listed:

Joan Butkereit 593-4554

Bill Herzog 7 P.M. - 9 P.M. 791-7886

Asa Starkweather 599-5824

Barbara Tancredi 11 A.M. - 1 P.M. 775-1790

SOUTH SHORE AUDUBON SOCIETY P.O BOX 31 FREEPORT, N.Y. 11520



MR & MRS CHARLES KELLER 179 SARATOGA BLVD ISLAND PK NY 11558

